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STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL  

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT  06051 

Phone: (860) 827-2935  Fax: (860) 827-2950 

E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov 

Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc 

 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 

April 10, 2023 

 

Bradley Parsons  

Verogy 

124 LaSalle Road, 2nd Floor 

West Hartford, CT  06107 

bparsons@verogy.com 

 

RE: PETITION NO. 1550 – VCP FX CT, LLC d/b/a Verogy declaratory ruling, pursuant to 

Connecticut General Statutes §4-176 and §16-50k, for the proposed construction, maintenance 

and operation of a 1.5-megawatt AC roof-mounted solar photovoltaic electric generating facility 

located at the Fed Ex Distribution Center, 49 FedEx Drive, Middletown, Connecticut, and 

associated electrical interconnection. 

 

Dear Bradley Parsons: 

 

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of correspondence on April 5, 2023 regarding the 

transfer of site ownership and control for the above-referenced facility in accordance with Condition No. 

10. 

 

The Council hereby acknowledges the transfer of site ownership and control from VCP FX CT, LLC to 

VCP FX Middletown, LLC with the condition that VCP FX Middletown, LLC complies with all the 

terms, limitations, and conditions contained in the Declaratory Ruling issued on March 3, 2023, and on 

the timely payment of apportioned assessment charges for the facility under Connecticut General Statutes 

§ 16-50v(b)(1). 

 

Thank you for your attention and cooperation.  The correspondence will be placed in the above-

referenced record. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Melanie A. Bachman 

Executive Director 

 

MAB/IN/laf 
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Bradley Parsons 

development@verogy.com 
  (860) 288-7215 x715 

   124 LaSalle Road, 2nd Floor 
                                                                                                                 West Hartford, CT 06107 

Verogy.com 
 
April 5, 2023 
 
Via Electronic Filing 
Melanie Bachman, Executive Director/Staff Attorney  
Connecticut Siting Council  
10 Franklin Square  
New Britain, CT 06051 
 
Re: Petition No. 1550 - VCP FX CT, LLC Petition for Declaratory Ruling pursuant to Connecticut General 
Statutes §4-176 and §16-50k, for the Construction, Operation, and Maintenance of a 1.5 MW AC Roof-
Mounted Solar Photovoltaic Electric Generating Facility at FedEx Distribution Center, 49 FedEx Drive, 
Middletown, Connecticut – Notification of Change in Ownership 
 
Dear Ms. Bachman:  
 
Pursuant to Condition No. 10 in the Connecticut Siting Counsel’s (“CSC”) Findings of Fact, Opinion, and Decision 
and Order (“Declaratory Ruling”) (Petition No. 1550), this correspondence serves as notice that the ownership of this 
project has changed from VCP FX CT, LLC to VCP FX Middletown, LLC.  In addition, the contact address has also 
changed from 150 Trumbull Street, 4th Floor, Hartford, CT 06103 to 124 LaSalle Road, 2nd Floor, West Hartford, CT 
06107. 
 
If you have any questions concerning these changes, please contact me at your convenience. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Bradley J. Parsons 
Director of Design and Permitting 
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